
HISTORIC DISTRICT COMMISSION 

MINUTES 

July 9, 2019 

 

APPROVED: 

See minutes of  _________ 

AGENDA: ELECT OFFICERS 
  CLG GRANT STATUS  
 
ATTENDING: Clay Dingman, Don Milbrand (Sel. Rep.), Dorcas Gordon, Richard LaFlamme 
 
ABSENT: Sandra Heaney (work conflict) 
 
OTHER:  Tyler Simonds (Planner) 
 
 
The meeting opened at 7:00 p.m. with a quorum.  Mr. Dingman was voted in to Chair. 
 
ELECTION OF OFFICERS: 
Chairman:  C. Dingman made a motion, second by D. Gordon, to elect Richard LaFlamme as Chairman.  
The motion carried. 
 
Vice-Chairman:  D. Milbrand made a motion, second by D. Gordon, to elect Clay Dingman as Vice-
Chairman.  The motion carried. 
 
MINUTES OF MAY 14, 2019: 
D. Gordon made a motion, second by C. Dingman, to approve the minutes as read.  The motion carried. 
 
CLG GRANT STATUS: 
Mr. LaFlamme stated that he and Mr. Simonds have been working on this and have received the draft 
plan for the survey of the 6 cemeteries.  It includes maps, historical data, identifies some of the 
headstones, and the boundaries.  The Sleeper 2 cemetery has been changed to being on Akerman Lane. 
A drone was used for some of the information. 
 
Mr. Dingman asked if the NHDR has been notified.  Mr. LaFlamme and Mr. Simonds said that they 
haven’t reviewed it yet, as far as they know.  Stephen has sent a copy of the plan to the State.  The visit 
to the Worthen cemetery is to be done at a later date due to how busy this weekend is expected to be.  
The Board discussed the historical significations.  For unmarked and indented grave sites, ground 
penetration (the only way to identify these) is too expensive.  Mr. Simonds stated that a few flyers are 
posted around for the workshop.  Mr. Milbrand suggested that it be placed in the Town Crier and on TV. 
 
Mr. LaFlamme mentioned that the 25’ protective zone around a cemetery was looked at and only the 
one on Route 104 has an infraction (the drive that passes by it). 
 
 
 



-2-  
HDC Minutes 

7/9/19 
 
NEXT MEETING: 
The next HDC meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 13, 2019.  There are no hearings, as yet.  
Applicants have until July 19th to apply.  
 
With no other business before the Commission, C. Dingman made a motion, second by D. Milbrand, to 
adjourn at 7:20p.m.  The motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jan Laferriere, 
Land Use Admin. Assistant    


